Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 15 June 2016 in the Jubilee room at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 


Councillors: R Lewis, Mrs. J Stanton, M Snelson and W J Snelson 
PCSO P Wilkes
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
4 Members of the public

1241. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Mrs. L Jones, Mrs. I Rees, District Cllr McCardle and County Cllr Edwards.
1242. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. Mrs Humphries declared an interest in 1249c. Cllr. Lewis declared an interest in 1250a.
1243. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 18 May 2016, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1244. CIVIC AWARD

The Chairman welcomed Mr and Mrs Kimbley and gave a brief summary of their work in respect of the Parish Council, Corbett School and parish in general. A certificate, cheque, bottle of wine and bouquet of flowers were presented. David and Ann thanked the Chairman and Councillors.
1245. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)

The Clerk had written to Gavin Williamson to request further advice and details of who to contact in respect of public/environmental health due to the apparent health and damp issues.

Cllr. McCardle had confirmed that he was not aware of a site visit having being performed.

PCSO Wilkes was briefed and agreed to speak to Andy Cousins at South Staffordshire Council (“SSC”).

b. Affordable Housing
It was agreed to hold a closed meeting with Lesley Birch of Housing Plus and John Lancaster. The Clerk agreed to make the necessary arrangements.
c. 30mph bin stickers

Further stickers are now available and awaiting delivery. It was agreed PCSO Wilkes would assist Cllr. Lewis in distributing them to parishioners, as it was noted several had already been removed.
PCSO Wilkes agreed to make enquiries into 40mph signs for Gospel Ash Road. She will also continue to monitor the previously reported parking problems and issues with Motocross at Whittimere Quarry.
d. Tom Butler Cup 2016 – Results and Review
The winners were as follows

0-11 years

1st Amelie Moseley; 2nd Max Morgan; 3rd Harry Morgan

11-18 years

1st Harry Moseley; 2nd Harry Moseley; 3rd Harry Moseley (Harry was the 
only one who entered and he entered several photos)

Over 18 years

1st Ben Snelson; 2nd Jeremy Shaw; 3rd Andy Sandland

Overall Winner: Ben Snelson

The number of entries, particularly from the adult age category, was pleasing. It was agreed that due to the popularity, a similar style of competition could be used next time.

e. Cyclists

The Clerk had identified 57 cycling clubs within a 20 mile radius of Bobbington, therefore, an approach could not be made to all. Further details were sought with respect to problem nights / days and specific clubs. PCSO Wilkes was briefed on the problems and agreed to try and speak to those meeting in the Village. Tuesday night is generally a practice night, during which some cyclists ride three abreast. Wednesday nights are competition nights, although these races are often marshalled, a peloton is a frequent occurrence. It was also noted that start lines are being marked on the road on blind bends.  It was agreed to send details of the concerns to the local Inspector.

1246. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
It was noted that the potholes needing urgent repair had been dealt with, as had the public footpath sign along Whittimere Lane.

1247. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
The AGM will be held on 5 July 2016, there is little to report before then. The lights at the rear of the hall have been attended to. There was an incident with one of the bollards at the entrance, this was repaired, however, it appears the same problem has occurred.
Corbett School 
The Queen’s 90th Birthday celebrations were a success.
Church of the Holy Cross 
The Chairman reported that Rev. Jeanette will be leaving at the end of August following 6 years within the team ministry. She has accepted a role as Director of Reader training and Link Tutor for the Diocese. 
A concert will be held in church on 8 July 2016.

1248. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Two members of the public remained and raised the following concerns / comments:
Whilst the condition of the pavements has recently been improved, particularly along the stretch of road from the Red Lion to the school, the gutters are in need of attention. There are numerous weeds at the edge of the road. It was agreed that following the cutting of the hedges, the road and gutter would also benefit from a road sweeper. The Clerk agreed to contact Highways.

Although they agreed that the bin stickers are effective, they asked what other measures could be taken to reduce speeding, particularly when the wheelie bins are not at the kerb side. They had witnessed an incident recently where a car had mounted the pavement, to get around a lorry, despite there being pedestrians around. A discussion followed with respect to resources available and associated cost estimates.
1249. FINANCE
a. Accounts year ended 31 March 2016

The Internal Auditor, Bill Hayhurst, had completed the internal audit and provided a clean report. The Accounts have been submitted to Grant Thornton for the annual audit.
b. Review of Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment

Cllr. W Snelson proposed the assessment and updates be accepted. This was seconded by Cllr. Lewis and all present.
c. Donations

The Chairman reported that the annual cost of grass cutting for 2016 was £1,080. It was agreed that the contribution towards the upkeep of the Churchyard would be maintained at £900 per annum.
d. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. W Snelson and seconded by Cllr. R Lewis
a. Mr and Mrs D Kimbley
Civic Award



£  50.00
b. Cllr. Mrs J Stanton

Printing (Tom Butler Cup)

£  11.17
c. Clerk


Salary and expenses


£402.66

d. HMRC


PAYE




£150.00

e. Holy Cross Church

Upkeep of Churchyard

£900.00
1250. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received 
a. 16/00491/FUL - Manor Lodge Manor Lane Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EG - Demolition of garage and outbuildings and erection of new oak-framed outbuilding to provide ancillary accommodation for dependent relative – No objections, assumes conditions will be imposed with respect to separate dwelling restrictions.
b. Responded to:
c. Outcomes: 
a. 16/00137/FUL - Devon Cottage Tom Lane Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EN – Two stables, tack room and feed room (retrospective) – Approve subject to conditions
b. 16/00272/FUL – The Oak House, Six Ashes Road, Halfpenny Green, DY7 5EJ - Plot 1: Retrospective planning application for conversion of part of the former Royal Oak PH. The 3 storey element, proposed internal alterations, minimum demolition, replacement windows, and a new render to finish the external walls. Installation of new foul and storm drains.  Approval required for landscaping (tree planting) boundary fences, and typical window details. The formation of a new private drive and property access.  Repairs to existing pitched roof areas.  Black rainwater pipes. Approve subject to Conditions.
c. 16/00271/FUL The Oak House, Six Ashes Road, Halfpenny Green, South Staffordshire DY7 5EJ Plot 2; No change of use from previous planning approval 15/00121/FUL.  Demolition of former single storey toilet extension complete at 19/03/2016.  Construction of replacement 2 storey dormer bungalow commenced, similar to the previous approval given in the above approval constructed on the same former single storey toilet, kitchen area and plant room. The new current proposal is for a rebuild/replacement/substitute structure for the same residential property use. (Retrospective) – Approve subject to conditions.
d. Enforcement matters:

An update was provided by South Staffordshire Council in respect of properties previously reported to them. The Chairman will speak with Arif at South Staffordshire Council to provide further details with respect to one property. The files of two others are to be closed. A further report had been made with respect to the land opposite the former Royal Oak.
An email had been received from Shropshire County Council to confirm that on 6 June 2016 after due consideration and any comments which were received, the Council has decided to confirm the order without modifications.

1251. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. W Snelson had attended the Consultative Committee meeting, at which a new Chairman and vice were appointed. It was reported that the top surface of runway 1028 was failing and as such is currently unlicensed, they are currently finding a suitable method of repair.
Aircraft movements are consistent. 2 complaints had been received from Heathton and Beobridge. A grant from Europe is available for the landing equipment, previously discussed. A number of buildings have now been rented to an Antique centre, there are now approx 30 companies trading from the Airport grounds. A further new signing is hoped to be completed this week.
1252. CORRESPONDENCE
Police Crime report – PCSO Wilkes provided a brief report with respect to local 

activity – main issues concern fly-tipping and Highgate common.
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Healthwatch annual conference 30/06/2016
HAGS SMP Brochure

Gviews – hard wood planters and street furniture
Blakelands  - notification of fireworks 15/7/16 10:00pm
Community Fire & Safety

Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action (SSCVA) e-bulletin – 20/5/16 & 10/6/16
VAST - E-bulletins -26/5/16; 9/6/16
Gavin Williamson Newsletter - 24/5/16
Staffordshire County Council – Public Rights of Way Guide
1253. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 27 July 2016
Meeting Closed 
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